
R. Edward Price
Senior Counsel

Olobat Crossing~’ 225 Kenneth Drive
Rochester, New York 14623

(585) 255-1227 (tel.)
(585) 334-0201 (fax)
ted.price~globalcrossing.com

January 22, 2009

By Overnight Delivery & Email

Debra A. Howland
Executive Director and Secretary
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, New Hampshire 03301-2429

Re: Freedom Ring Communications, LLC dlbla BayRing Communications
Complaint Against Verizon New Hampshire Re: Access Charges
DT 06-067

Dear Ms. Howland:

Parties in the above-referenced proceeding have been asked to submit calculations of
refunds Verizon owes them for carrier common line (“CCL”) charges that were unlawfully billed
from April 2004 through March 2008. See Secretarial Letter, DT 06-067, Jan. 14, 2009; Letter
from Lynn Frabrizio to Debra Howland, DT 06-067, Nov. 5, 2008. Global Crossing submitted
confidential data to the Commission on November 6 and December 18, 2008, showing the
amounts Verizon billed Global Crossing for unlawful CCL charges during this period. Global
Crossing’s records indicate that it has paid all of the CCL charges billed by Verizon. Therefore,
the total dollar amount for unlawful CCL charges contained in the data Global Crossing
submitted is the amount Verizon should refund to Global Crossing, plus interest.

In the event there are questions concerning this matter, please contact me.

Very truly yours,

R. Edward Price

cc Service List (by email)


